

November 2011 Edition

Ken Miller Editor #40

Get Clean!

If you forget to use a barrier cream or latex gloves to prevent your hands from getting sticky when using epoxy, don't use alcohol, acetone, or other solvents to clean them. Besides being harsh on your skin, those chemicals always leave a sticky residue no matter how many times you wipe your hands.

Instead use hand lotion to remove the epoxy residue. Just wash your hands with the lotion, rinse it off and then wash again with regular hand soap. It works like a charm and your hands will smell great!

Gloves for CA

If you're allergic to latex, one thing that works really well as an alternative—and is really inexpensive—is to use cheap plastic sandwich bags to cover your hands. They work well and are thin enough that you can feel the heat of the glue as it sets.

This works really well when you are applying glass cloth with CA, because you can hold the cloth to the balsa and feel when the glue sets. It lets you use very little CA to put down the cloth and saves quite a bit of weight.

Need a bench?

Need an extra workbench, yet don't have the space for a permanent one? How about an ironing board? It has a padded top (if you choose), is adjustable for height, and you can even sit down while covering or doing close-up work. Best of all, you can fold it up and put it away.



Members, November 2011 Birthdays

Augie Bruno

John Christensen

Jeffrey Cushing

H. Lee Sturgeon

David Hitch

Bart Kastermans

Michael Morter

Steven Croft

Murray Lulls' Air Bus. Taken at BAS.

Photo by Rudy Furman

Newsletter Title Page 2

BAS MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 12th, 2011

In the absence of President David Goodnow. 1ST Vice president Augie Bruno called the meeting to order at 6:34 pm. Augie welcomed guest Vishal Verma and Alan Chesnutt.

TREASURE REPORT-- Treasure Dean Ehn was not present so Augie gave a detailed report on the clubs finances. One of the clubs 2 CD's was renewed.

1ST VICE PRESIDENT REPORT-- 1ST Vice President Augie Bruno reported the club has 94 total members with no change in the number of float flyers at 19.

2nd VICE PRESIDENT REPORT-- 2nd Vice President Joe Sherran reported no new safety problems at the field.

OLD BUSINESS-- Augie gave a report on the War birds Over The Rockies event at Love Air. He stated the attendance on the day he was there seemed to be a little less than in years past. Rich Anderson reported that the club grossed \$450.00 from the swap meet that was held before the club picnic. Thanks to the members that made this possible.

NEW BUSINESS--Augie reported on the new Denver Area Fun Fly event. He stated it will be on Saturday October 15th. Any AMA member is welcome to attend with a free lunch provided to those attending. Next months meeting nominations will be held for next year club officers. Motion to adjourn the meeting by Joe Sherran with a second by Mike Guiliza. Motion voted and passed.

Respectfully Submitted Rudy Glick.

For Sale

SIG LT- 40 Kit

Partially built (wing framed up), complete kit in excellent condition. \$50 or best reasonable offer. Proceeds go to the Club.

Contact Augie Bruno via email

augiebruno@comcast.net

BAS Meeting, November 9th 6:30 PM at Hobby Town USA

See Web Page for Event Listings www.boulderaero.org

FOR SALE

All the money from the sale will go to the BAS club. It is a make offer type of sale. If you are interested in any of the items, you can contact Rich Anderson.

Phone. 303-652-2224

E-Mail anderson.rich@comcast.net

#1 Dremel Model MS400 XPR Multisaw.

#2 Dremel Model 270 Single speed Moto Tool.

#3 Dremel Model 800 Lithium-Ion Cordless Tool.

#4 Two Charging stations for the Dremel Cordless.

#5 Two small boxes of miscellaneous Dremel sanding, Grinding and buffing discs.

#6 Futaba 4YF Skysport 4-Channel FM/4 Radio new in the box. Includes transmitter, receiver. servos, battery, and charger.

Newsletter Title Page 3